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Additional Information: 

 

Following discussions with the applicant’s appointed agent to discuss what 

measures to ensure the safety of pedestrians a Pedestrian Management 

Plan was requested by Highway Engineer.  This was to ensure that any 

pedestrians would be afforded protection from vehicular movements within 

and around the site and to ensure safe access to the toilet facilities provided 

at the Queen Elizabeth Hall.   This request led to the imposition of condition 

number 3 on the recommendation. 

 

Since the publication of the report a Pedestrian Management Plan has been 

received and reviewed by the Highway Engineer, who considers it to be 

acceptable.  As such, an amendment to the recommendation is made, as 

set out below. 

 

Amendments to recommendation: 

 

Delete condition 3 and substitute with the following condition: 

 

“The development hereby approved shall operate in full accordance with 

the Pedestrian Management Plan (Version 1.0) received 12 April 2024.  

REASON - To ensure that visitors to the site have safe access to adjacent 

facilities in the interests of highway safety having regard to Local Plan Policy 

9.” 

 

 

 


